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Happy New Year to friends and members of the HFAA. Hopefully by the 
time you read this you have worked off the turkey and mince pie onslaught 
which ensued during the Christmas period. However one thing is for certain 
2016 was a very interesting year. Donald Trump is now in the White House, 
Great Britain is leaving Europe (although we will still be parked next door)  

and a team called Leicester City won the 
Premiership, but one thing is for certain though, the 177th Hadleigh show  was fantastic. 
James Harris and his team worked tirelessly to deliver an exceptional show which focused 
on farm conservation and show-cased four generations of the Harris family within the 
Grand Ring which, for me, was a particular highlight. 

 In 2017 it seems that change is afoot across the globe and it 
would appear that it is unavoidable, even in Hadleigh. Cathy 
Leney and I have been working on slight changes to the show 

layout, predominantly to the bottom of the showground in order to increase foot fall to 
this area. Furthermore, Lucy Batchelor -Wylam, our Education Tent Head Steward, is 
looking to add some additional activities to the Education area, with a focus upon egg 
production.

Hadleigh Town are launching their 2017 Festival of Gardening and Art at this year’s Show. 
The Festival is honouring the artist and plant expert Cedric Morris who lived and worked 
in Hadleigh.! With this in mind our Art Tent head steward Sue Perry is making some slight changes to her area and 
we have invited the charitable organisation, Gainsborough House to join us. Gainsborough's House is the 
birthplace of the leading English painter Thomas Gainsborough who often painted scenes in and around the 
Hadleigh area (sadly I was unable to persuade my Dutch counterparts at the Van Gogh museum in Amsterdam to 
join us). Furthermore there will be a number of artist demonstrations taking place throughout the day. The Flower 
Tent is also using artists as the theme for their floral art competitions this year.

However, the show would not be possible without the continued support of our members, stewards and of 
course our President Emily Holden. Furthermore I am extremely grateful for the help and advice of James Harris 

and next year’s show director George Apter who is looking 
forward to being the second show director from the Apter 
family.

We are always looking for more stewards so if you 
would like to help, or know someone who would like 
to join us, please email Cathy at: 
secretary@hadleighshow.co.uk 

Patrick  (left) ’learning the ropes’ 
from last year’s Show Director





HFAA Annual Dinner  
The Town Hall Hadleigh  

2nd November 2016

Over 100 Members and Guests attended our
Annual Dinner this year.  After the drinks reception 
and 3 course dinner served by Splinters Catering,  

Roger Clark,  well known  farmer,  farrier and heavy 
horse expert gave a very amusing and entertaining 
speech amazing us all with his ablity to recite a long 

poem from memory with no notes at all.  James 
Batchelor-Wylam  then gave a vote of thanks on 

behalf of the guests  

Membership subscriptions are due from 1st January
Thank you to those who have paid by standing order

Members please remember you will only receive
one badge for the show.

Now that we are VAT registered your membership 
fee includes an element of VAT.You should receive an 

invoice with this newsletter which shows this.

NOTICE TO MEMBERS

SHOW SCHEDULES
Schedules and entry forms for :
Livestock and Equine Classes

Flower and Horticultural Classes
The Art Exhibition and Sale

Will be available at the end of January from the 
website:

www.hadleighshow.co.uk
or from

The Secretary
07584 568055

secretary@hadleighshow.co.uk



Hadleigh YFC Report
James Gadd            Hadleigh YFC Chairman
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Brett Valley YFC Report
Simon Squirrell - Club Leader Brett Valley Junior YFC
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20 HFAA members braved a cold and wet January 
evening to attend a fascinating talk by Alan Seager, 
Chairman of The Suffolk Beekeepers Association on 
Farming and Beekeeping in Harmony.  Alan started 
with the thorny subject of Neonicotinoid seed dressings 
which resulted in a discussion on general farming 
practices including how lowering OSR seed rates has 
caused a drop in honey production over the last few 
years.  
He then told us about the life cycle of bees and how 
they forage for nectar.  Amazingly bees can identify 
their own hive from a large number grouped together 

Winter Meeting
 9th January 2017

and “photograph” their route in a 3 mile radius from 
their hive returning by exactly the same way they went.  
It was also apparent that the bee colony is dominated 
by females with minority male drones having very little 
role to play!
An hour and a half later and we had only really 
touched the surface of this huge subject and with 
questions galore and honey to buy it was agreed that a 
second talk in the future was definitely needed.
Our next meeting will be on Monday 6th February 
when John Pawsey will be leading a discussion on Low 
Input Farming Systems.  All are welcome

This innovative project was the brainchild of the Rev Canon 
Sally Fogden. Sally was manning a helpline in Suffolk for the 
Farm Crisis Network (a national charity providing wide ranging 
support for the farming community in the UK) and felt very 
strongly that there was a need to do something to combat the 
stress and loneliness of rural isolation.

Back in 2003 Sally started out visiting rural communities in Mid 
Suffolk during the summer months. However since then it has 
spread its wings across the whole of the county and continued 
to grow. There are now 3 members of staff, a host of 
volunteers, a bigger smarter caravan visiting villages that have 
no village hall or meeting place and a second vehicle – a 
campervan which visits village halls and coffee mornings year-
round, making sure everyone has access to information about 
the many services available in Suffolk that support and enhance 
life.  The project, now a fully constituted charity, is affectionately 
known as the Coffee Caravan.

Rural Coffee Caravan

The information provided by the Coffee Caravan has helped 
many people gain access to the benefits, services and 
information they need. The Coffee Caravan addresses loneliness 
and helps foster community spirit by bringing people together 
in a relaxed social atmosphere to just chat and get to know 
each other better. 

More and more villages want the Coffee Caravan to visit and 
the list of agencies wanting their information taken out to rural 
Suffolk goes on growing. Loneliness, rural isolation and lack of 
access to services are problems that continue to exist and the 
Coffee Caravan works to make a difference to rural 
communities through Suffolk, in a simple but effective way.

For more information about the Rural Coffee Caravan visit 
www.ruralcoffeecaravan.org.uk

If you would like to arrange a visit for your village phone Ann 
on 01379 855338 or email info@ruralcoffeecaravan.org.uk and 
they will be pleased to help.

A charity the HFAA was pleased to make a 
donation to after the 2016 Hadleigh Show




